
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Family Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

Welcome & Announcements 

Luca Zagara 

Silent Prayer 

Call to Worship NAH 233 (v1) 
“O Worship the Lord” 

Invocation Luca Zagara 
Psalm 48:9-11,14 

Hymn of Praise SDAH 522 
“My Hope Is Built On Nothing Less” 

Tithes & Offerings 

Children’s Story Pastor Lolly Fontaine 

Family Prayer 

Scripture Reading Christopher & Zachary Davison 

Sermon Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
“I Have A Plan For That” 

Hymn of Commitment SDAH 518 
“Standing On The Promises” 

Benediction Pastor Lolly Fontaine 

Postlude 

Next Sabbath - Elder on Duty 

Combined Service Michael Dragoyevich 

 
 

 

 

Offerings by Bank Transfer. For church budget offerings: 
Stanborough Park Church, 60-00-08, 40650561. For other 
offerings or to confirm Gift Aid, please email the treasury 
department: treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Offerings by Text Giving. Text SDA STANPARK: to 70500 to give 
£5 per week; to 70300 to give £3 per week; to 70100 to give £1 
per week. Text STOP to the same number to stop weekly 
donations. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contacts 
Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 

lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / Tel. number on request 

Stanborough Centre 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

 Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 6pm 
(additional info or modifications will NOT be possible after 6pm) 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
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Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 

 
This is God’s Word on the subject: “… I know 

what I’m doing. I have it all planned out – plans 
to take care of you, not abandon you, plans to 

give you the future you hope for.” 

Jeremiah 29:11 (MSG) 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 
Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 
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Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

If you would like to privately share a PRAYER REQUEST 
with the Prayer Ministries Team and Pastoral Team, 

please send an email to prayeratstanborough@gmail.com  
or contact a Pastor or an Elder with your request. 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Beth Molteni 

Opening Hymn NAH 60 

“This Is My Father’s World” 

Opening Prayer Massimo Molteni 

Community Spotlight 
Enoch Kanagaraj & Lynne Misner 

Lesson Study Massimo Molteni 

Mission Offering Emily Maia 

Closing Hymn NAH 707 
“Tis So Sweet To Trust In Jesus” 

Closing Prayer Merlyn Rajasekaran 

Sunset Times 
Today: 3:58pm       Next Friday: 4:04pm (Watford) 

 

 

 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Pastor’s Leave Pastor Geert Tap will be on leave from 
25th December 2019 until 4th January 2020. 

Church Clerk Absence Pat Swan is with family in South 
Africa until 9th Feb 2020. Church work will continue but 
responses to emails may take longer. 

Children’s Activity Bags We really want to continue to 
provide these bags each Sabbath and need you help! 
Please ensure the bags are tidied after use and put 
back in the boxes provided. If you are able to help sort 
and tidy the bags on a rota system once every 6 to 8 
weeks, please contact Michele Vitry. Thank you. 

DBS Checks If your current DBS is more than 3 years or 
you are in need of a DBS check, you can email 
dbs@stanboroughpark.org to request a new one. Once 
your email is received, you will be contacted to start the 
process. If you have any DBS related queries, you can 
also send an email using the DBS email address. 

Family Ministry Prayer Basket is with the Mumbo family. 
We invite the church to pray for Milimo and Wezi, their 
children Kabungo, Chibuye, Chibwe, Milambo and 
Chishi, their son-in-law Kasongo, their son’s fiancée 
Chembo, as well as their two grandchildren Dineo and 
Benaiah. Their prayer request is that their family be 
drawn into a loving relationship with our heavenly Father 
and that they all be transformed in His likeness. “But 

those who hope in the Lord will renew their strength…” 
Isaiah 40:31 

Welfare Department is always in need of non-perishable 
food such as tinned fruit, tinned soup and vegetables 
plus pasta and pasta sauce. We are also in need of 
single and double duvets plus pillows. We would be 

happy to have help in sorting out the donated items 

and tidying boxes ready to give away. If you can give 1-

2 hours a week please contact Pat Walton on 01923 

672 500. 

PROGRAMMES & EVENTS 

Choir Rehearsals is on Christmas break, and will be 
resuming mid-January. We are always excited to have 
new members, so if you like to sing please come along 
on Mondays at 7.30pm. Starting date will be confirmed. 

 

 

Tuesday Bible Study Group will not meet until Tuesday 7th 
January 2020 at 10.30-11.30 where we will be studying 
2nd Epistle of Peter. 

New Year’s Service 2020 on Saturday 11th January at 
7.30pm. We all invite you, your friends and neighbours to 
start the brand new year with God’s blessings. Come 
along to sing with the orchestra! We look forward to 
seeing you then! 

 

Teatime Concert returns on Sunday 26th January at 3pm. 
Alim Beisembayev, a successful international 
competition prize winner, will share his wonderful musical 
talents with us by giving a piano recital. The programme 
includes Bach, Schumann, Rachmaninoff and Stravinsky. 
Entrance is free (freewill offering for the church 
refurbishment). All are welcome! Come along with your 
friends and neighbours for wonderful music, fellowship 
and tea and cakes after the concert. We are looking 
forwards to seeing you there! 
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